Second response of National Football League (NFL) to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre regarding the National Labor Committee’s report on labour conditions at Chi Fung factory in El Salvador  

On 17 February 2010 NFL provided the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre a response to the National Labor Committee’s (NLC) February 2010 report, “NFL and Reebok Fumble. Women Paid 10 Cents to Sew $80 NFL Peyton Manning Jerseys. Forced overtime, cheated of wages, constant harassment, trapped in abject poverty in a Salvadoran sweatshop”.  On 8 March NLC issued a rejoinder to the companies, which adidas Group and Soffe responded to.  The original report, the responses of adidas Group, Chi Fung Factory and NFL, the NLC rejoinder, and adidas Group and Soffe responses to the rejoinder are available here. 

On 4 May NLC issued an “alert” on the situation at Chi Fung:  “Reebok Investigation Confirms Violations at Salvadoran Factory Where NFL Jerseys were Sewn.” The following is the response NFL sent to the Resource Centre regarding the 4 May alert: 
18 May 2010

We have had detailed discussions with Reebok regarding this matter since it completed its investigation. 

Reebok assured us that it is addressing the issues that were found to be unsatisfactory. 

The company emphasized its commitment to improving conditions and is engaging directly as well as with government officials to ensure that fair labor practices are consistently enforced. 

Reebok also informed us that NFL jerseys have not been made at Chi Fung since September 2008.

